Occupy CU General Assembly Minutes

Friday, March 2, 2012

Champaign Public Library
NEXT MEETING:  Friday, March 9, 2012, Champaign Public Library, Room C, 6 – 9 pm

In attendance: Chris, Michael, John, Damian, Eleanor, Jesse, Susan, Sandra, Rachel, Gabe, Theresa

LOGISTICS/AGENDA PROPOSAL
Theresa provided an agenda to which a few items were added and then the agenda was approved.   John kindly agreed to facilitate and kept stack.  Theresa took notes. 

WELCOME WORKSHOP:  Several people shared what they felt about the Occupy movement and why they are involved.

ANNOUNCEMENTS  

~  Michael announced that he participated in the leafleting out at the Flex-N-Gate plant.  There are leaflets in 3 languages: English, Congolese French, and Spanish (soon to come).  There is a Speak Out on March 10, at 1 pm at Channing Murray and a rally at the FNG plant on Tuesday, March13th at 3 pm (at the end of the MTD Line 7)  Michael mentioned that Khan is a maxed-out donor to the campaign of 

~  Chris announced the Weekly Street Corner Protest, Saturday, 3/2, 2 – 4 at Main and Neil Streets, preceded by a friendly social lunch at Merry Anne’s in the same area at 12:30.  

~ Chandler and Michael got their issues on the ballot, namely Move to Amend as well as leafleting permission in parking lots and malls and similar public spaces.  (YEAH!)  The items still need to pass township meetings, then they can be placed on the November ballot.  

~  There will also be a showing of the film, “Gasland,” about the fracking issue on March 7th at Channing Murray at 7:30 pm.

~  Jesse reported that at 8:30 a.m. on Saturday March 3, there will be a conference: Cities and Inequalities in a Transnational World with the topic: “Social Movement, Strategies and Tactics to fight Urban Injustices”  

~  Don’t forget to listen to Occupy the Air radio show on WEFT 90.1 FM from 1 to 3 Saturdays.

~ Gabe announced that SEIU is going to sponsor a rally on campus at 9:30 a.m. on 3/14 and at 2 pm at 3/15 at the Kraft plant.  Be alert for additional details. 

~ Rachel said on 4/28, there will be a Women’s Rights National Day of Action whose purpose is to address all the ways that women’s rights have been affected.  There is a national call for people to organize at state capitals.  Maybe we can do a demonstration that same time? 

NEW BUSINESS 

1. Rachel proposed activist training.  At the Outreach meeting, there seemed to be interest in having something else like Arts Underground.  This might be an alternative to that.  Arts Underground was a way to create content and work that will go out in the community; it is external.  Activist training, on the other hand, is more internal, teaching each other things that we know.  The goal is to reach people who have not done a lot of activism and public speaking in the past.  Rachel provided a tentative schedule of the training day that included a list of activities that might be presented, as well as a jobs sign-up list.  Rachel sees this as being something that focuses on CU Occupy, as opposed to the Truck Stop.  There was some discussion that maybe the day as Rachel conceived it was too broad, maybe it should just focus on public speaking.  Rachel suggested doing just one activity such as crafting a statement.  Michael suggested focusing on communication with the public (e.g. getting info from them, canvassing to them, chatting with them, disseminating fliers, etc.)  There was some talk about shortening the event so that it was more focused and then people could attend the weekly demonstrations immediately thereafter practicing newly appropriated skills.  We need to organize in a way that it is sustainable.  Susan amended the training to a three-hour session (11 am to 2 pm) followed by a street corner protest from 2 to 4 on Saturday 3/31/12, in the IMC basement, with a focus on 1 or 2 topics.  The GA seemed very positive in its approval.  There will be more information forthcoming.  
2. There was a brief discussion about whether the minutes from the Outreach committee should be posted on the forum on www.occupyCU.org site.  No one objected so members of the Outreach Committee should make arrangements to get them posted.  

3. Rachel reported on the OcCUpy column in the Public i   Because there was not enough time to write an article on the jail issue, Rachel offered to write an article on the Arts Underground event.  Rachel asked us for feedback.  All agreed the content seemed great. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Outreach Committee:  Most of the items that were discussed at the most recent Outreach meeting were discussed at the present GA.  One additional item: Chandler is presently drafting a flier that lists our main activities so that when anyone asks us what we do, we can hand them this flier.  A draft will be submitted soon.  

Anti-Eviction Foreclosure Committee:  Jesse said that members of the committee will go and observe a court proceeding to see how things work and maybe get a chance to talk with someone.  Eleanor went to see a lawyer at Land of Lincoln Legal Aid and got great advice from her.  She asked that someone else from Occupy contact one of the two lawyers there as well.  Please contact her for more information.  

G8/Nato Committee:  Chris reported that the committee met and are drafting something that may be submitted to the Public i.  Theresa reported that we have had the enthusiastic support of both the Labor Hour and Occupy the Air as far as devoting  a portion of their shows to the summits.  Damian talked to the IVAW about raising awareness on campus.  He also reported that he has contacted someone in CANG8 who will come and talk with us about the summits, maybe in the form of a Teach In.  Damian mentioned that we may need to use the SDaS for help in designing graphics and fliers.  Susan asked that one of the group meet with the students there to give them our ideas.  The committee will do that once we formulate our concerns. 

Saturday protest “Committee” : There was a brief discussion about where we might protest on the 10th of March following the FNG Speak Out.  Typically, the people at  one week’s protest determine where the next week’s protest will be.  However, Chris asked for feedback as to how to coordinate with the FNG Speak Out so that we can get others to join the weekly demonstrations.  

RECAP/REPORT ON COMPLETED ACTIONS/EVENTS  
Michael shared that he had a long talk with Betz and Michael Richards about the possibility of providing qualified members in jail with GPS tracking bracelets.  In doing so, they could spring half of the pre-trial people who have been given bail, but can’t make it.  There doesn’t seem to be any legal obstacles to this approach.  Michael felt that Betz is for it as well as others but there doesn’t seem to be a lot of urgency.  If it could go through somewhat quickly, that might affect the perceived need for the new jail.  

PROPOSALS/OPEN DISCUSSION
Chris reported that Cook County judge ruled the police eavesdropping law is unconstitutional.  

Susan asked about getting endorsements from local CU business.  Does OcCUpy need money?  

Check us out:

FACEBOOK
https://www.facebook.com/OccupyChampaignUrbana

OCCUPYCU.org
http://occupyCU.org
OCCUPYthe AIR
weft.org or occupytheair.blogspot.com OR https://www.facebook.com/pages/Occupy-the-AIR-WEFT-901-FM
“We’re comin’ for you.”  Chris

